
 

 

Dear families, 
 
Welcome back to the final half term of the year! We left year 11 with an ice cream reward for their first half of the 
exam series and are now well into the second half. Year 10 are ready to fill some very big boots outgoing year 11 
boots and are preparing for their PPEs to benchmark for Year 11. Great role models for all to see in Year 13 tackling 
their A Level examinations. 
 
Lots of fabulous enrichment - Dalby forest, Normandy prep, Proud Thursday, production rehearsals and lots more! 
 
Clair Foden 
Headteacher  
Lady Lumley's School 

Well Done to Year 11 

Year 11 continue to tackle their GCSE exams armed with 
bags of knowledge, exam technique resilience and energy. 
They will be looking forward to their end of exam 
celebrations and their Prom, details below.  

In the meantime, here is an example of the ‘Breakfast 
Sessions’ that Year 11 which warm up students up before 
exams 8am – 8.45am.  

 

Mr. Fairclough  - KS4 Leader 



Year 10 ‘Step Up’ into Year 11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was fantastic to see so many families on Wednesday at the Year 10 Supporting Success Evening. We discussed 
amongst many other things the next 7 weeks schedule and the ‘Step Up’ into Year 11 which happens on Monday 
30th June. All the staff are excited to work with such a fantastic year group which in the last 4 has embraced all 
aspects of life at Lady Lumley’s inside and outside the classroom. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to Mrs. Steadman who organised the family tickets to Alpamare and Jorvik Viking Centre which were 
won by 2 families on the night. Look out for the big Year 11 launch night in September! 
 
Mr. Fairclough—KS4 Leader  
 
 
 



Drama News 
 
A Midsummer Night’s Dream 
 
The play is blocked and lines are learnt (mainly!) Our set is being built and costumes are being made. Students are 
working really hard to get the show ready for Thursday 19th June. Please check MCAS for the updated rehearsal 
schedule. A reminder about our weekend rehearsal on Sunday 8th June, 10.00am – 3.00pm. All students must now 
be off script. Tickets are now on sale via the MCAS app. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



School Uniform 
A reminder about the uniform policy regarding skirt length. 
Please ensure your child's skirt is knee-length or just above the knee, and not rolled 
up. This is to maintain a professional and appropriate school appearance. We welcome 
your support in speaking to your child about skirt length or providing a skirt that meets 
school expectations. This will prevent your child being challenged or consequence.   
 
Full details of our uniform policy can be found on the School Website.  

Charity Skydive  
 
Have you heard about Jo's incredible skydive? 
 
Joanne Peel, mum of one of our Year 10 students, is taking the plunge to 
raise funds for Pickering Preschool Playgroup, a place that plays a vital 
role in our community. This is an opportunity to support a great cause 
while Jo does something truly brave.  
 
Every penny you contribute will directly impact the preschool, helping to 
provide resources and opportunities for the children. 
 
It’s inspiring to see someone step outside their comfort zone for a cause 
that means so much. Your support, no matter how big or small, can 
make a real difference in ensuring a positive experience for our little 
ones at the preschool. 
 
Let’s rally together and show our support for Jo and the future of Pickering Preschool Playgroup.  
 
Thank you for considering a donation to this worthy effort. 
 
https://gofund.me/34b33c81  
 
 

Hello Dolly at The Kirk Theatre  

We have 4 students taking part in Hello Dolly at The Kirk Theatre in Pickering starting Tuesday 10th June to 

Saturday 14th June. Annabelle G, Amelia D, Emma W and Isobel D who are all part of Sarah Louise Ashworth 

School of Dance.  Well done girls! 

https://gofund.me/34b33c81


Attendance 
 
Attendance can have a significant impact on progress, and the Department of Education research has shown that 
“pupils who performed better both at the end of primary and secondary school missed fewer days than those who 
didn’t perform as well”  
 
Children missing a week of school are 2.2 times less likely to achieve 5 or more good GCSEs or equivalent at grades 
including in English and mathematics. 
 
As a school, we expect students to attend regularly (95% as a minimum). Attending school regularly will help set 
students up with good routines for later in life and the working world, as well as giving them the opportunity to: 
 
• Make friends and feel included 
• Learn new things and develop skills 
• Increase confidence and self-esteem 
• Improve social skills 
• Achieve their potential and fulfil aspirations 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As parents and carers, we ask that you: 
 
1. Advise us of any serious medical conditions that we may not be aware of 
 
2. Support us in trying to keep students in school and accessing their learning. There is a useful guide here that 
gives advice on whether your child is too ill for school  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/  
 
3. Avoid booking term-time holidays. We appreciate the impact of the economic crisis and that holidays are 
cheaper in term-time however we would ask you to consider the longer term impact of the holiday. Students may 
have a lovely time whilst away but on their return they are out of routine and have missed significant portions of 
learning in lessons. This results in them struggling in the lesson and anxiety increasing as they try to catch-up. 
 
Students who frequently present as unwell often have another underlying issue e.g. friendship issues or bullying. 
Please discuss this with your child and inform their Pastoral Officer if they share any worries with you. 
 
We really appreciate your continued support in these areas. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Manga Creative Workshop with Simon Crook 

On Friday 16th May 17 students from Year 7 to Year 10 were invited to a creative drawing and writing workshop on 

Manga, with Simon Crook, a visual artist who specialises in many things from writing picture books to designing t-

shirts! 

Simon worked with the students modelling how to come up with a 

character and elements for them to write about, then focused on 

manga style drawing techniques for them to develop them further. 

Students learned how to draw their characters from different angles 

and focus on different facial expressions. 

Some quotes from our students about the workshop: 

‘It was great fun interacting with others and drawing in this style’ 

‘I loved it, I actually got to show my art and learn new art skills’ 

Huge thank you to Jules Brown and Elaine Burke for their work in organising visiting writers and creative people to 

come to our school to work with our students through their Write Now project. We have been really lucky to have 

their support in developing opportunities for creativity and the arts in our school. 

In the final half term of the summer term Ms Rueth and I will be running an after-school club on Wednesdays in 

the library to follow up on the work students did with Simon in the workshop; students will be focusing on 

character development and creating storyboards. 

Students who attended the workshop (or any who didn’t but who are interested in manga drawing and storyboard 

creation) are welcome to attend – we are looking forward to seeing you there! 

Miss Wilson - Curriculum Leader MFL and Reading Lead 

North Yorkshire Football Success – Lola B 

Lola was nominated by the PE staff for football trials along with 150 other girls battling for a place to represent the 

county. After making her way through the second round of trials we are delighted to say that Lola made the team. 

The team have been doing well so far—keep it up!  

Well Done Lola!  

 

 
 
 



Year 9 Design and Technology Success! 

Year 9’s have been finishing off their fantastic sustainable lantern projects. The lanterns, which are made from 

reclaimed hard and softwood showcase a plethora of skills, including CAD, CAM, woodwork and electronics! The 

DT team have been incredibly pleased by the effort and motivation of our designers. Well done Year 9! 

 

Year 9 Duke of Edinburgh Award  

Next week Year 9’s will have an assembly about the Bronze DofE Award. If they decide the DofE is for them, they 

will write an application letter for the Award. Tutors will be supporting students writing this letter in tutor times. In 

the meantime, parents/carers and students should have a look at www.dofe.org to see what is involved in this 

fantastic award! Here is a taste of some of our previous DofE trips and excursions. 

 

 

 

 



Year 10 DofE 

 

Year 10’s have planning their expedition routes for their forthcoming July expedition. There was such a buzz this 

week during the after-school planning session and it was great to see our students engrossed in their Ordnance 

Survey maps and planning their Summer adventure! 



Year 8 Peat Rigg Trip 

There will be an important assembly on Monday for all Year 8 students about the upcoming Peat Rigg Outdoor 

Education trip. Mr Mann will explain all aspects of the trip, including exciting activities such as climbing, bushcraft, 

canoeing and mountain-biking! This is a fantastic opportunity for adventure and leadership! Payment for the trip 

will open on MCAS within the next week. Here are some pictures from last years trip to give you a taste of the 

exciting things we have planned. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Votes at 16? 

Before half term, as part of the morning 'Quiz-Up' routine in the canteen, students explored a range of issues 

building up to a post-it debate about whether or not the voting age should be lowered in England to 16. As you can 

see, students made some insightful contributions!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Growing Up in North Yorkshire Survey 

Last year, students in Years 8 and 10 (now 9 and 11) took part in the Growing Up in North Yorkshire survey. This 

takes place every two years, and is used both at a county and school-level to better understand the habits of our 

young people. At Lady Lumley's, we use it to track safeguarding and pastoral trends, as well as using it to give us 

insight into the taught PSHE (Life) curriculum. It has helped us tweak provision in Life lessons around vaping, 

wellbeing and careers, as well as helping us better signpost sources of support in school. Attached to the 

newsletter, you can find the County summary and how this has affected/will affect decisions made at a county-

level regarding provision and services for our young people. The flyer includes information about sources of 

support, which can also be found on our Support Padlet: https://padlet.com/mheeley1/supportLLS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://padlet.com/mheeley1/supportLLS


 
Lady Lumleys Year 10 Last District Rounders Tournament  
 
Overall, the girls played an amazing last tournament as a year group ending on a positive by finishing in 2nd out of 
5 teams. 
 
For the 1st game we played against Malton and started off batting, managing to secure a good 6 rounders which 
put us in a good position. Then we switched over and went to fielding, all the girls worked well together as a team 
which prevented Malton from gaining any more points as they finished on 3 1/2 rounders making it a good start to 
the tournament for Lady Lumleys.  
 
Lumley’s second game was against Filling Hall, and as a team we all believed this was our best game by working 
together and managing to get 11 1/2 rounders which was the most rounders scored in a game throughout the 
whole tournament by any team making it our best win. 
 
After winning 2 games already, we were in a good position for the final. Our next game was Scalby who put up a 
good game and was a close one. Lumley’s were good at fielding, managing to get out the majority of the opposition 
players making it a 7 1/2 to 5 1/2 win to us. 
 
Our final game came calling and was against Ryedale. Both teams unbeaten as it came down to the last  game. Both 
teams were playing well, and it was a close game but unfortunately Ryedale got a few good hits managing to just 
edge above us and take the win.  
 
We played very well as a team, and it was a good last tournament to play together as we all thoroughly enjoyed it! 
 
Match report by - Rachel H 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Community Project 

Ms Steadman took a group of Year 10 volunteers to paint the railings next to Pickering Co-Op as a community 

project working with Pickering Town Council. Pickering's new Mayor Cllr Nunn also came down to show support. 

Amazing effort by everyone involved and we had Year 9 students who also turned up after school wanting to start 

their Duke of Edinburgh volunteering early. A massive thank you from me and the rest of the council!  

A reminder that Pickering environment group are hosting its give and take event on Sunday morning at 9am, so if 

you have anything to drop off on Saturday, doors open at 5.30-7.30pm where you will see some of our volunteer 

students helping out.  

Emma Steadman  - KS4 Year 10 Pastoral Officer  

Prom Tickets 

Year 13 

A reminder Prom tickets are now on sale; you will find this on 

the MCAS products section on the app. The ticket is £33pp. This 

includes a 2-course meal and a DJ. The Prom will be held on 

Wednesday 25th June at The Old Lodge, Malton. Tickets must be 

paid for by Tuesday 17th June at the latest. 

Year 11  

The tickets for Year 11 Prom are now available on the My Child At School App for students who hit the criteria. 

Prom will take place at Sandburn Hall on Wednesday 25th June. Tickets are £45 with a £5 discount for those 

students who attended the Supporting Success evening.  

Treat Time!  

A massive thank you to Amazing Graze in Pickering for providing a chocolate 

dipping breakfast platter for Year 10’s Tutor of the week.  

Mrs Martin’s tutor group really enjoyed it along with the requested milk and 

lemonade to wash it all down with. Well done Feversham for winning again! 

Amazing Graze and Cafe Stop also provided our staff with some delicious treats 

this week which were gratefully received at staff briefing.  

Emma Steadman  - KS4 Year 10 Pastoral Officer  

 



 

 
Dates for the Diary 

 

HALF TERM 6 

Monday 16th June—School Production Dress Rehearsal & Tech Day 

Monday 16th June—Year 11 Leavers Assembly  Also No Learning Support Study Club  

Wednesday 18th June to  Monday 30th  June— Year 10 Trial Exams 

Wednesday 18th June—School Production Matinee for Primaries  

Thursday 19th June—School Production Evening Performance  

Sunday 22nd to Wednesday 25th June—Year 8 Normandy Visit 

Monday 23rd June—Year 7 Author Visit  

W/C Monday 23rd June—Y12 PPE Week 

Wednesday 25th June—Year 13 Prom at The Old Lodge Malton & Year 11 Prom at Sandburn Hall  

Thursday 26th and Sunday 29th June—Year 12/13 Gold DofE Qualifying Expedition 

Thursday 26th June—Y6 Getting to Know You Event 4.30-6.00 

Monday 30th June— Year 13 Biology Fieldwork Fylingdales Moor  

Wednesday 2nd July— Year 10 Art Ambassadors Visit Thornton Le Dale Primary School 

Thursday 3rd July— Year 10 Science Marvericks Event, Knottingley 

Friday 4th July—Year 12 Chemistry Visit,  University of York 

w/c Monday 7th July— Y12 Work Experience Week  

Tuesday 8th July— Sixth Form Welcome Day 

Wednesday 9th & Thursday 10th July— Year 6 Transition Days  

Wednesday 16th to Friday 18th July— Y11 Silver DofE Qualifying Expedition  

Thursday 17th to Friday 18th July— Y10 Bronze DofE Qualifying Expedition  

Friday 18th July— School Finishes at 12.30 for Summer Break 

Staff Training Days  

Monday 21st July 2025 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

Useful Contact Information 

Main School Office: 01751 472846 

Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Finance Email: budget@ll.coastandvale.academy 

SEND Email: LLSEND@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Transport Email: transport@ll.coastandvale.academy 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 














